
 

 

Florida Medicaid: COVID-19 State of Emergency: Ending Provisional Provider Enrollment 

 
The Agency for Health Care Administration (Agency) allowed provisional enrollment for in-state 
and out-of-state providers to address potential workforce shortages in the State through the 
issuance of PT 2020-15 on March 18, 2020. The availability of provisional enrollment ends on 
July 1, 2021, prohibiting providers from enrolling through that provisional enrollment process 
effective July 1, 2021. 
 
Providers currently enrolled through the provisional enrollment process have through December 
31, 2021 to enroll in Medicaid. Providers who do not complete the enrollment process by that 
date will be terminated from Florida Medicaid. 
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